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BURNEY RD REZONING 
Request for a proposed rezoning of approximately 9.1217 acres located at Burney Road 

immediately north of Oyster Creek. The property was annexed in 1990 and originally permanently 

zoned R-1Z, Zero Lot Line Single Family Residential. The previous owner never moved forward 

with developing the property. The current owner is planning to develop two large estate-style lots. 

Before the property can be platted it must be rezoned to align with the R-1E, Estate Single Family 

Residential, regulations in the Development Code. 

The existing property is undeveloped acreage and will need to be replatted before the 

development can move forward with any permitting. Due to the location along Oyster Creek, the 

developer has been working closely with staff to be sure any proposals will meet floodway, 

floodplain, detention, and wetland protection requirements. 

The Future Land Use Map identifies the general area near the property for rezoning as Regional 

Parks & Open Space and Suburban Neighborhood. As described in the Land Use Plan, “the 

Future Land Use Map (FLUM) is intended to define patterns of land use within the City and its 

Extraterritorial Jurisdiction. It is not regulatory; it does not set zoning for any parcel, and it does 

not establish precise boundaries.” As such, the proposed rezoning to R-1E is consistent with the 

Future Land Use Map.  

P&Z RECAP AND RECOMMENDATION 

Planning & Zoning Commission held a Public Hearing on January 26, 2023. No speakers were 

present. Following the close of the public hearing, there were a few questions primarily about 

access and floodplain issues. Following answers from staff, the Commission then unanimously 

voted to Recommend Approval of the rezoning of the property at 1527 Burney Rd from R-1Z to 

R-1E. 
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PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 

The Notice of Public Hearing was published in a newspaper of general circulation and on the City 

of Sugar Land’s Internet Home Page. All property owners within 200’ of the subject property were 

notified. The public hearing notice included a link to an online form that can be submitted to 

provide comments in advance of the meeting. At the time of writing this report, staff has received 

no inquiries and is not aware of any opposition to the rezoning. 
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VICINITY MAP 
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AERIAL MAP 
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FUTURE LAND USE MAP 
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REQUEST FOR REZONE 
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SURVEY 
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RECORDED PLAT 

  


